
On March 29, 2012, Scotton's constitutional rights to bail were denied through 

outrageous misconduct by the prosecutor Bertha Mitrani and fraud upon court. 

Prosecutor Bertha Mitrani presented a forged Immigration letter suggesting 

that Scotton's immigration status has been canceled. TWO days later, March 31, 

2012, another letter was filed by the prosecutor stating that Scotton was denied 

status in the United States. 

In the first letter, Scotton's name and address mentioned were wrong. The 

suggested letter to be from INS has no date, no office name or signature. And 

the official location shows as Miami, Florida instead of Oakland Park. 

The second letter now has all the information and the correct name and 

addresses for Scotton. However, the letter was fabricated on March 31, 2012, 

Saturday, when the government is completely closed. 

Immigration had no merit to deny Scotton's status in the United States after 

living in the United States for more than 3 decades. 

The photos below also prove that the INS office are closes on Saturday. 

This clear fraud was allowed by the Southern District Court because the US 

judicial system has a need for convictions and an obligation to explain to 

taxpayers how Agent Vanbrunt manage to spend millions of dollars to imprison 

an innocent. 

This is clear prosecutorial misconduct, fraud and obstruction of law.  

 



 



 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


